	Meeting: April Board Meeting 

	Recorded By: Dana Ingebretson 

	Date: 4/6/2017
	Time: 4:30
	Location: 
Trocaire College, Transit Road
	Next meeting date: 
May 4th, 2017 at 4:30pm 

	Present: Nancy Marinelli, Carol DeNysschen, Dana Ingebretson, Hollis Busch, Allyson Odachowski, Erin Burch, Jane Calvert, Marie Murray, Holly Layer, Hannah Santoro, Joyce Leung, Michelle Daria, Mary McCabe, Elizabeth Miller

	Absent: Tina Jernatowski, Ben Glurich, Marla Guarino, Mallary Whipple, Lisa Neuhaus, Pam Beamer, Melyssa Peplowski

	Excused: Jennifer Turesky, Heidi Showalter, Emily Gorman, Noelle DeSantis, Amanda Geraghty 


	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION (concise summary)
	ACTION/NEXT STEPS

	Call to Order 
	N/A
 
	

	
	
	

	Roll call/Quorum
	Quorum not established for entire meeting duration. 
	

	
	
	

	Approval of Minutes
	March meeting minutes. 
	Minutes approved by email on 4/12/17. 


	
	
	

	President’s Report and Agenda Items 

	Banner project with NYSAND: banner is completed and will be at annual meeting next month. NYSAND would like to create write-up on history/story behind the banner. Carol has a write-up done by a student on our history.  State would like to send these out monthly to highlight districts. 
Erie County Fair Volunteer Opportunity (August 9th-20th): call was held with Diana Monaco. Diana has interns who will be able to schedule volunteers and do some of prep work for fair. A topic for the booth is still needed. Heart health and food models (fat, sugar, etc.) are suggested. Can provide a list at booth of WNYDA dietitians that the public can contact for an appointment. Eight volunteers per day are needed to man the table. 
WNYDA Scholarship: 5-6 applicants received. Selection committee has been identified and will be able to review applicants soon. 

AME: Each year the district donates a basket of $100 value.
	Carol will send electronic write-up to Nancy. 
Allyson will reach out to Diana for sign-up slot sheet. 

Jane and Michelle will pick out. 



	Delegate Report
	House of Delegates meeting later in April: objectives and questions being asked were sent out in email by Nancy on 4/6/17. 
	

	President-Elect
	Limited response from vendors for annual dinner. 
Baskets needed for separate annual dinner raffle. 

Jen is reaching out to appointed board positions to confirm next year appointment. 


	Contact Jen if you would like to donate a basket. 

Email will go out to membership with available board slots.



	
	

	

	Immediate Past President
	Chrymko Scholarship: Presentation has been reviewed and awards have been ordered. 

Second Century Initiative: gift baskets have been donated for fundraiser.  

	Bring cash to annual dinner for gift basket raffle. 

	Treasurer
	No update

	 

	Professional Issues
	Servant Leadership Event, Monday, April 10th 2017, 5:30-8:30pm : 51 seats remaining, cost is $10 WNYDA members, $15 non-members. Proceeds will go to WNYDA scholarship fund. 
Location: Buffalo State College – Bulger Communications South Building. Light refreshments will be served. Free parking in Lot I-35.

Student Mix ‘N Mingle, Tuesday, April 18th, 2017 6pm-8pm: one seat remaining, cost is free to WNYDA members and $5 for non-members. Bring canned goods to donate to WNY Food Bank. Seven RDs will be presenting. 

Location: Caudell Lobby and conference room. Students will bring a dish to pass, coffee and tea will be provided from Chartwells. Free parking in Lots I-32, 34, 35. 
Librock Farm Tour, April 29th, 2017, 10am-2pm: 37 seats remaining. Cost is $10 for WNYDA members and $15 for non-members. Lunch is included in registration fee. Proceeds will go to benefit WNYDA scholarship fund. 
Location: 5288 Gasport Road, Gasport, NY 14067 

Dress for the weather, wear comfortable clothes, and bring coat or raingear if weather is cold or wet. 

4 CPEUs are available at this event along with opportunity to learn about cattle operation, environmental sustainability, animal welfare, and health benefits of lean beef. Dr. Michael Baker of Cornell University will discuss antibiotics use and Philip Kear, researcher in plant genetics and PhD candidate at Cornell will join to discuss GMOs. 
 
	 

	Nominating
	Erin Burch voted by board to be added to ballot for Professional Issues.

Seven candidates. Voting opens on April 18th and will go out via SurveyMonkey at 7:00am that day and close on May 2nd. Goal is for 90 voting responses. 

Jane and Marie will remind people to vote at upcoming WNYDA events. Reminder emails will be disbursed twice to members who have not voted. 


	Jane will email Holly text to post to social media regarding voting. 
Jane and Nancy will work on contacting two WNYDA members whose contact emails are not working. 

	Membership
	No update.   
	

	Reimbursement
	Updated reimbursement information was added to the WNYDA website. 

April 19th: meeting scheduled with Congressman Collins on Treat and Reduce Obesity Act (TROA). 
	 

	Public Policy
	Public Policy Workshop: currently nobody is available to attend. Plan is for the member who attends brings the information back.  

Lobby day: Erin and Allyson will be going with two students. Possibility to utilize public policy funds toward lobby day expense trip. Question raised on whether or not students are New York State residents and value of investing funds. Board voted to approve re-allocation of funds. 
	Allyson will report back on students and their state residency. 
 

	Public Relations
	Buffalo Marathon (May 28th): 15 volunteers are signed up, 15 still needed. Spot is on Delaware Avenue. Volunteers will need to wear marathon shirt. Alternate form of signage is needed: banner or hat, etc. WNYDA shirts can still be available for WNYDA runners. 

	Email Holly or Erin to sign up. 
Holly will contact marathon for recommendations on signage and follow-up on this. 

	Website
	Potential to add nominating page to website with bios for candidate slate. 
	

	Media Rep
	Work done with Channel 7 in March. 
Allyson will reach out to local media sources to see if there is interest in a “spring cleaning” nutrition segment. 


	Contact Allyson with any media contacts. 



	
	CFSA Dinner: dinner was postponed last month due to weather. Great attendance by dietitians at the event. 


	

	
	
	

	Adjournment
	Meeting adjourned at 5:21PM
	


PAGE  

